Minutes of the Regular Meeting, December 2nd 2020     

Minutes of the Meeting of the Library Board of Trustees
December 2, 2020 - 7:30PM
Brookline, NH

Present:

Ed Cook, Dave Partridge, Karen Jew, Kim Rogers, Shannon Guay    


Pat Leonard, Director 

The meeting was called to order by Ed at 7:30PM
Due to the COVID-19/Coronavirus crisis, and in accordance with Governor Sununu’s Emergency Order #12 pursuant to Executive Order 2020-04, this Board is authorized to meet electronically.    

Ed, Chair 
Dave, Treasurer
Karen, Secretary
Kim, Member
Shannon, Member
Each stated they were participating electronically from home, that attendance in person was not reasonably practical due to COVID-19, and they could hear the proceedings.
Administrative

Meeting Minutes – No amendments were suggested for discussion.
Dave motioned to adopt the regular meeting minutes, as written, from November 4th. Kim seconded. 

Viva Voce Roll Call Results

Yea: 5 (Ed, Kim, Shannon, Dave, Karen)

Nay: 0 
Motion passed.

Treasurer’s report:

Direct deposit is up and running. 

Currently we are through 92% of the year and overall expenditures are slightly under for this time, the Library continues to be in good shape financially. There are some line items that appear to be slightly over expected amounts.  
TASK: Pat and Dave will review expenditures for communications and professional fees/dues.
Director’s report:
Christmas Eve and New Year’s Eve hours will be changed to 10am-2pm.
Dee has calculated the accrued PTO for the staff, and some are taking vacation time this month.

Appointment times had been amended to timeslots on the hour for 20 minutes, with 40 minutes allowed before the next appointment so things can settle, and staff can wipe down.  However, since most patrons are opting to do curbside rather than appointments and as COVID-19 cases increase, the library will revert to curbside service mid-December until it is safe to begin appointments again.

We are reconfiguring the downstairs by moving the DVDs away from the wall to be ADA-compliant as per the space plan.  The audiobooks will be moved to where the patron computer is now, and the DVDs will be going where the audiobooks are now.  The audiobooks are being heavily weeded, with a lot of them relocating to the annex to make room for DVDs, since DVD circulation is high and audiobooks’ circulation is dropping.

The staff would like to add a break room to the space plan considerations. This request is in addition to a reconfigured circulation desk and a private Director’s Office.
Aimee has finished outdoor story time until the spring, and going forward June will be doing all of the story times on Zoom.  

The Polar Express story time along with its take and make kit is already very popular with 19 families with 38 children already signing up.

TASK: Pat will research additional magazine subscription service provider as Amazon is no longer meeting our needs.
TASK: Pat will get quotes on potential space plan projects such as converting the basement space into useable storage space, creating private office space, a break room, and reconfiguring the circulation area. 
New Business/On Going/Additional Items


None. 
The next regularly scheduled meeting of the Board will be on January 6th at 7:30PM via Zoom.
At 8:25PM Dave motioned to adjourn the meeting. Kim seconded. 

Viva Voce Roll Call Results

Yea: 5 (Ed, Kim, Shannon, Dave, Karen)

Nay: 0 

Motion passed.

Submitted,

Karen Jew, Secretary

